
 

 

  

                                                                           
 

Kuala Lumpur, 23 May 2024 

In Loving Memory of Mr. Ramaswamy Athappan 
 

Remembering 
Mr. Ramaswamy Athappan 

Chairman of Fairfax Asia Limited 
10 December 1945 – 22 May 2024 

    

On behalf of the Board of Directors & Management of TPIB and the Fairfax Asia Family, it is with heavy hearts 
that we share the extremely sad news of the passing of our beloved Chairman of Fairfax Asia, Mr. Ramaswamy 
Athappan, on 22nd May 2024 in Singapore.  

He has left us an immense legacy at Fairfax Asia. His mentorship, guidance, wisdom, and blessings will be 
cherished by each one of us for ages to come. 
 
We will sincerely miss his inspiring presence amongst us.  
 
In the wake of this profound loss, let us remember Mr. Athappan for his invaluable contributions to Fairfax Asia and 
to each of our lives. 
 
Please join in extending our deepest sympathies and support to Mr. Athappan's family and his loved ones. We will 
hold a ”celebration of life” meeting at Fairfax Asia with details to follow. 
 
May God Bless Mr. Athappan and rest his soul in eternal peace. 
 
The Board of Directors & Management of TPIB and the Fairfax Asia Family 
   

  


